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Welcome
[image: the famous 4]This newsletter is a new venture for the choir to help us to keep in touch with our friends in this area and beyond. Many of you look at Spokt to follow our activities but not everyone likes the digital world and we are keen to ensure we have a high profile and visibility, so please pass this newsletter on to anyone you think may be interested in our choir or Gaelic culture.
Summer break
We have broken up for the summer but that doesn’t mean the choir is not active. One of our main priorities is to be active in the community, and thanks to John Oswald we have three small ceilidhs organised in care homes – Randolph Hill, Annfield and Forthbank nursing homes. We have previously sung in care homes in Stirling and the residents appeared to enjoy our efforts and some joined in the singing.
We also sang in the Curly Coo on the 12th July which was very successful and a really enjoyable evening, with many visitors to the town. Singing in the pub is again about visibility for the choir and contributing to the local community. Many people have never heard Gaelic and we reach a small and different audience, who often like the sounds we make.
Singing for the BBC 
Recently, a small group of 8 choir members recorded two psalms and two hymns for an Alleluia programme. Considering the short time we had available for rehearsal we produced a good sound and were joined by 






our ex-President Donnie MacKenzie, who played guitar to accompany the hymns. We all enjoyed the recording as it was a new experience for some and good for choir confidence. Some of us continued singing in the pub later and this went down so well they kept the pub open late.
Provincial Mods
We have competed at two provincial Mods this year: Stirling on the 20th May and Aberfeldy on the 10th June. Stirling is an important Mod as it is our local mod and it’s very important that we all support it. We didn’t win any prizes at Stirling but we had helpful adjudications and brushed up our performance to win a first in the ladies at Aberfeldy. This gave us a lift and we contributed well at the ceilidh in the evening. Aberfeldy ceilidh is always fun as is the massed choir singing in the square - a large audience turned out.  
Open rehearsal
As part of Voluntary Arts Week we decided to have an open rehearsal. The aim was to publicise our group, be part of something bigger, attract new members and have wider publicity than could be achieved on our own. Five people turned up. One new Tenor, David Hanlon joined our choir. We will probably repeat this on an annual basis so let everyone know and they can come along.
Choir concert
Our annual concert was a success as ever and we had Sheena Jardine, an accomplished fiddler, as our guest. Sheena is from Stirling and has played extensively with many professional groups so we were lucky to have her participating.
[image: proud faces]Many familiar faces attended but also some new faces, as people had seen our posters and advertising. It was an appreciative audience.

Members leaving and new recruits
We said goodbye to two choir members in June. Eunice Bruce is going to live in France. She has been a core choir member for over 20 years. Nicki Baker has been in the choir for 7 years and a very regular attender. She is now moving to Keswick.
We also recently acquired a new bass, Alasdair Scoular. Alasdair was a member of an Edinburgh choir but has moved to our area. He is a Gaelic speaker and we are very pleased he has joined us. 
So we have two new men which is great but we need more - please tell your friends and encourage anyone to come along on a Wednesday night at 7.30 pm to Logie Kirk Hall. We are a friendly bunch and no prior knowledge of Gaelic is necessary as help will be given. It’s a fun choir so give us a go. 
What’s happening next?
We have been asked to sing at a Scots/Gaelic festival in Fife on the 30th September.
The choir walk will be in Devilla Forest, Kincardine in September - date to be confirmed. We will have tea at the Walled Garden afterwards.
We are trying to re-establish a junior Gaelic choir and a pilot junior choir will take place in Redwell School, Alloa for 6-8 weeks, supported by the Education Department. We still need to find a conductor for this so please ask around and contact Catriona Laird if you know of anyone who might be interested. Catriona 01259 762115
Fundraising
Fundraising is essential for the choir and we hope to have three major events next year. Our choir concert, a quiz night and a ceilidh. Please come out and support us at these events. Contact numbers of office bearers are listed below.
Office Bearers

President - Ms Catriona Laird
Upper Lynwood
L'Estrange Avenue
Alva
Clackmannanshire  FK12 5EX
Tel 01259 762115
cmmlaird@gmail.com 

Vice president/acting secretary-
Ms Elke Lambers
Bridgekeepers Cottage
Castlecary/Bonnybridge FK4 1TA
Tel 07974 275740
elkelambers@gmail.com

Acting Treasurer - Mr Stuart Auld
39 Park Place
Stirling FK7 9JR
Tel 07443330458
s.k.auld@stir.ac.uk
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